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NH Water Works Association, Inc. Annual Meeting  

March 14, 2024 from 8:30 – 9:00 AM, Virtual  

The Association’s Annual Meeting will include a summary report of 2023 and introduction to priorities for 2024, with time for 
discussion. Please join your colleagues for a high-level view of your Association and to share your ideas, questions and 
concerns for the coming year. Use the link below to join via Zoom [Meeting ID: 831 6020 7504 Passcode: 660724]. 

JOIN THE ANNUAL MEETING 

Welcome Chris Berg! 2024 Chair of NHWWA’s Board of Directors 

Chris Berg assumed the leadership of the NHWWA Board of Directors on January 1, 2024. 
Chris has been a member of the Board since 2018, recently serving as Secretary and 
heading the Nominating and Governance Committee. 

Chris has worked as an engineer for Wright-Pierce since 2004, starting as a Project 
Engineer and progressing to his current position as New Hampshire Group Leader in 
charge of the drinking water business line for Wright Pierce. He is a licensed professional 
engineer in both New Hampshire 
and Massachusetts. 

After graduating from Rowan 
University in New Jersey in 2000 
with a civil engineering degree, 

Chris attended the University of New Hampshire where he earned his 
MS in Civil Engineering. 

Chris calls Dover home, where he lives with his wife, two sons and one 
dog. In his down time, Chris likes to ski, hike, play disc golf and read. He 
has also been active in his community helping  with Boy Scout troop 
180, the Dover High School Ski Team Boosters, the Dover Parents Music 
Club and the Great Bay Rowing fundraising committee.  

We look forward to Chris’ leadership as we progress through 2024! 

Outgoing Chair Chris Albert (center) passes the gavel to incoming 
Chair Chris Berg as NHWWA PCEO Sam Currier looks on, at the 

NEWWA/NHWWA Joint Meeting in Portsmouth in January.  

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83160207504?pwd=FDpytonRVWTyDAsRAtI8BfnbZ0tHD2.1
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Let’s go 2024! I couldn’t be more 
excited about what is coming up this 
year.  

There is so much energy from the all 
the members of the Board of Directors 
to see 2024 become a record-breaking 
year. How will it be record breaking? 
Simple, we will be on pace to have the 
most training credits presented this 
year than any year in the post 
pandemic era.  

Among our added trainings will be a 
new, one-day exam refresher that will 
be focused on key criteria in the ABC 
exams. We will offer this class prior to 
NHDES’s summer exam date.  

Leadership Roundtables are back! This 
project fit NHWWA’s goal of having 
industry leaders in one room focused 
on topics that elevate everyone in the 

room to a next level water works 
leader. I found these extremely 
informative as an operator. Being able 
to come to a roundtable discussion as a 
superintendent of a system gave me 
the ability to express my insight on an 
administrative issue but, as a Grade 2 
operator, also listen and learn about 
different techniques from Grade 3 and 
4 operators.  

I am also starting to work with NHDES 
on the 2025 Water Manager’s School. 
My predecessor, Boyd Smith, and I both 
graduated from the NHDES Water 
Manager’s School. I highly recommend 
this course for any upcoming industry 
leaders. This course helps all 
personality types find their best way to 
communicate, present, and lead, while 
understanding the differences between 
servant and transactional leadership. 
Another plus, with the help of the 
young professional committee, we 
select one applicant to go for free! 
Application information can be found 
on our website. 

On a similar topic, the Student 
Outreach Committee, part of the 
NHWWA YPs, is looking for applicants 
for the NHWWA YP Operator 
Certification Award. This program is 
something I can’t wait to see take off! 
We can take a new operator, or 
someone who is ready to get their 
Grade 1 license (Treatment or 
Distribution), and work with them 
through various NHWWA courses. We 
then pay for them to take the Grade 1 

exam and help them with continued 
education in preparation for their 
Grade 2. This program is a $2,000 value 
and one of the many tools in our 
mission to encourage future water 
operators in NH. 

We have so many exciting things 
planned and an energized Board to 
make things happen. This year the 
Board and I will be diving into our 
strategic plan and our by-laws, as it has 
already been three years since we 
implemented them.  All these working 
documents can be found on our 
website. Our Annual Meeting is going 
to be virtual again this year on March 
14th, 8:30 AM. We hope to see you 
there. We will be giving a more detailed 
look into our upcoming year, along with 
an opportunity to hear from Board 
members.  Log in to the Annual 
Meeting Here! [Passcode: 660724] 

I am unbelievably grateful to be in this 
position and am still learning every day 
what it takes to operate this association 
to its full potential. There is no doubt in 
my mind that with Sue, the Board of 
Directors, and every member of our 
association, we will continue to grow 
and achieve our goals for 2024. Thank 
you for all that you do for our 
association and everything you do for 
water works in NH! 

 
Sam Currier 
President/CEO 
NH Water Works Association 

News from Sam 

https://underwoodengineers.com/
https://www.tighebond.com/
https://www.barrettelectricnh.com/
https://nhwwa.org/young-professionals-scholarships
https://nhwwa.org/governance/
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83160207504?pwd=FDpytonRVWTyDAsRAtI8BfnbZ0tHD2.1
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83160207504?pwd=FDpytonRVWTyDAsRAtI8BfnbZ0tHD2.1
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  Congratulations Chris Countie, Trish Kelliher and Boyd Smith! 

Chris Countie (center) was awarded the 2023 NHWWA 
Meritorious Achievement Award. With Chris are NHWWA Chair 
Chris Berg (left) and NHWWA President and CEO Sam Currier 
(right).  

Sarah Jakositz (right), current Chair of the NHWWA YP 
Committee, presented the NHWWA Young Professional of the 
Year Award to former Chair Trish Kelliher (left). 

Boyd Smith, President and CEO of NHWWA from 2020-2023, was presented 
with New England Water Works Association’s Water Works State Leadership 
Award in recognition of his contributions to the water industry. Pictured with 
Boyd is Demetri Vidalis, P.E., NEWWA President-Elect. Below, all the awardees! 

The following awards were presented at the NEWWA/NHWWA Joint Meeting held in Portsmouth on January 18, 2024. 
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  NHWWA Calendar  
For more information and to register, use links on this page or visit our TRAINING 
SCHEDULE & REGISTRATION  page. Stay current on trainings and events by signing 
up for our weekly emails HERE. 

         When            What                               Where          TCHs          

March 19, 21, 26 & 
28, 2024 

Grade 1 Exam Prep Course National Guard Training 
Complex, Pembroke 

12 

March 20, 22, 27 & 
29, 2024 

Basic Water Works Math Course Concord Water 
Treatment Plant 

12 

March 21, 2024 NHWWA YP Treat & Meet Locke Lake, Barnstead 1 

April 2, 9, 11, 16 & 
18, 2024 

Grade 2 Distribution Exam Prep 
Course 

Manchester Water 
Works 

30 

April 23, 2024 NHDES In-Person Exams TBA  

April 30, 2024 Spring Technical Meeting Bank of NH Stage, 
Concord 

5 

May 10, 2024 Clerk of the Works Training National Guard Training 
Complex, Pembroke 

5 

May 21, 2024 Small System Roundtable 
Training for 1A Operators 

Littleton Community 
Center 

2.5  

May 23, 2024 Small System Roundtable 
Training for 1A Operators 

Virtual 2.5 

July 18, 2024 NHDES In-Person Exams NHDES Offices, Concord  

TBA Construction Day Rochester & Dover 5 

August 20, 2024 Small System Roundtable 
Training for 1A Operators 

Wolfeboro Public 
Library 

2.5  

August 22, 2024 Small System Roundtable 
Training for 1A Operators 

Virtual 2.5 

August 27, 29 and 
Sept. 3 & 5, 2024 

Grade 1A Operator Course NHDES Offices 10 

September 18, 20, 25 
& 27, 2024 

Basic Water Works Math Course Concord Water 
Treatment Plant 

12 

 

October 16, 18, 23 & 
25, 2024 

Grade 1 Exam Prep Course NHDES Offices 12 

October 9, 10, 16, 17 
& 23, 2024 

Grade 2 Treatment Exam Prep 
Course 

Manchester Water 
Treatment Plant 

30 

October 24, 2024 NH Drinking Water Expo & Trade 
Show 

Grappone Center, 
Concord 

5 

October 29, 2024 NHDES In-Person Exams NHDES Offices, Concord  

November 14, 2024 Fall Technical Meeting TBA 2 

ATTENTION 

Water Operators 

 
NHDES is offering in-person exams on 

three dates this year: 

April 23 

July 18 

October 29 

For more information and to apply to 
take the exams, go to: Water Works 

Operator Certification | NH 
Department of Environmental 

Services  

http://www.smithpumpnh.com/
https://nhwwa.org/events
https://nhwwa.org/events
https://nhwwa.us6.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=008f2324f46b516e2a18d47f7&id=43a53490e6
https://nhwwa.org/events/grade-1-water-operator-exam-preparation-course-3
https://nhwwa.org/events/basic-water-works-math-course-4
https://nhwwa.org/events/yp-locke-lake-treat-and-meet
https://nhwwa.org/events/grade-2-distribution-water-operator-exam-prep-course
https://nhwwa.org/events/grade-2-distribution-water-operator-exam-prep-course
https://nhwwa.org/events/spring-technical-meeting-2
https://nhwwa.org/events/clerk-of-the-works-training
https://nhwwa.org/events/small-system-roundtable-training-littleton
https://nhwwa.org/events/small-system-roundtable-training-littleton
https://nhwwa.org/events/small-system-roundtable-training-virtual-4
https://nhwwa.org/events/small-system-roundtable-training-virtual-4
https://nhwwa.org/construction-field-day/
https://nhwwa.org/events/small-system-roundtable-training-wolfeboro-2/
https://nhwwa.org/events/small-system-roundtable-training-wolfeboro-2/
https://nhwwa.org/events/small-system-roundtable-training-virtual-5/
https://nhwwa.org/events/small-system-roundtable-training-virtual-5/
https://nhwwa.org/events/grade-1a-water-operator-introduction-course-6/
https://nhwwa.org/events/basic-water-works-math-course-5
https://nhwwa.org/events/grade-1-water-operator-exam-preparation-course-4
https://nhwwa.org/events/grade-2-treatment-water-operator-exam-prep-course
https://nhwwa.org/events/grade-2-treatment-water-operator-exam-prep-course
https://nhwwa.org/nh-drinking-water-expo-trade-show
https://nhwwa.org/nh-drinking-water-expo-trade-show
https://www.verdantas.com/
https://www.des.nh.gov/water/drinking-water/public-water-systems/operator-certification
https://www.des.nh.gov/water/drinking-water/public-water-systems/operator-certification
https://www.des.nh.gov/water/drinking-water/public-water-systems/operator-certification
https://www.des.nh.gov/water/drinking-water/public-water-systems/operator-certification
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The 2024 Legislative Session is not over yet! My first 
run at this has been exciting to say the least. I hope you 
got to see one of the many presentations I had the joy 
of putting on at NHWWA Events. The State House is 
starting to really fire on all cylinders. Multiple 
committees are moving past the “Hearing” stage and 
on to “Executive Sessions”. This doesn’t mean it is over 
by any means, NHWWA is still following 20 different 
bills that remain in legislative limbo. If you are a part of 
our legislative advocacy community in NHWWA, you 

receive emails of all the bills we are following. If you are not a part of our 
legislation advocacy group, I recommend doing so as you will be ahead of the rest 
in knowing what is in our future for water legislation.  

 Municipal and Private membership, $0.15 per service connection (ex. 
Concord 12,000 services, $1,800 per year). 

 Support memberships, $300 per year (vendors, professional firms). 

 Small Community Water Systems $100. 

NHWWA has attended several hearings this session. Hearings give us the 
opportunity to hear the prime sponsors explain their piece of legislation in detail, 
followed by a portion of time where people can speak for, or against the bill. I 
think it is important to know too that this time of the year it’s a numbers game. 
What most legislative committees look at is the number of people for a bill and 
compare it to the number opposed. These numbers mainly come from associations 
like ours that submit on behalf of NHWWA representing all of you. 

House Bill 1143 is one of the bills that I was able to sit in on and submit a letter of 
concern. This bill requires the NH Department of Environmental Services to 
provide remedial actions for cyanobacteria blooms under the New Hampshire 
clean lakes program. It amends RSA 487:17 to include the monitoring, 
management, and reduction of the risk of cyanobacteria blooms as part of the 
program's functions. The bill also directs the department to reduce, control, and 
prevent the nutrient inputs that cause cyanobacteria blooms, and provides criteria 
for chemical or physical in-lake treatments to control the prevalence of 
cyanobacteria blooms.  

NHWWA collaborated with NH Water Pollution Control Association, Granite State 
Rural Water Association and the NH Municipal Association as part of our initiative 
for “One Water” and the four-association water coalition. With their help, we 
formed multiple letters, either in support of or opposition to bills. For example, we 
submitted a letter in support of House Bill 1649. House Rep. Karen Ebel 
(Merrimack District 7) is the primary sponsor for this targeted bill looking at 
restricting the production of items with known PFAS in them. 

We also wrote many letters on our own like one addressing this highly 
controversial bill House Bill 1479, relative to prohibiting the use of federal, state, 
or local funds for lobbying activities. We shared this letter with our entire NHWWA 
Advocacy Community as a form document in the hopes of filling the Legislation 

(Continued on page 8) 

2024 Legislative Update 
By Sam Currier 

https://www.evoqua.com/
https://www.ejprescott.com/
https://www.secondwindwater.com/
https://www.edgewaternh.com/
file:///C:/Users/nhwwa/OneDrive/Documents/NHWWA Board Meeting minutes 1-11-2024.docx
https://fastdemocracy.com/search-results/?billsearch-state=NH&billsearch-session=&billsearch-sponsor=&billsearch-keyword=MTY0OQ==&billsearch-statute=&billsearch-chapter=&fastdemocracy_billsearch_security=867151e28f
https://fastdemocracy.com/search-results/?billsearch-state=NH&billsearch-session=&billsearch-sponsor=&billsearch-keyword=MTQ3OQ==&billsearch-statute=&billsearch-chapter=&fastdemocracy_billsearch_security=fec9f51d4b
https://fastdemocracy.com/search-results/?billsearch-state=NH&billsearch-session=&billsearch-sponsor=&billsearch-keyword=MTQ3OQ==&billsearch-statute=&billsearch-chapter=&fastdemocracy_billsearch_security=fec9f51d4b
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Individual Supporters 

Patricia Chesebrough 

Bryan Sadowski, AECOM 

Gregory Sereni, Weston & Sampson 
Engineers, Inc. 

Darline Tenney, Hazen and Sawyer 

Utility Supporter 

Sanbornville Water Department 

 WELCOME NEW SUPPORTERS! 

Thank you to all our supporters! Supporters receive discounts on industry-

leading educational classes and programs, access to current and critical 

technical and regulatory information, and are part of an organization that 

effectively advocates for and represents New Hampshire’s public drinking 

water sector. If you are not yet a supporter, please consider joining today. Help 

us to help you succeed! 

The annual Drinking Water Festival and 
Science Fair is presented each spring during 
Drinking Water Week. This year it is being 
held on May 8 at Fox Pond Park in Plymouth. 

The festival is designed to educate school 
children, teachers, and the public in general, 
about the importance of clean drinking water 
by involving students in hands on water 
activities, educational displays & exhibits, 
and water themed entertainment.  

The state finals of the 4th grade water science 
fair is also held during the festival. A 
statewide water poetry contest was added in 
2018 to engage more children. Awards will be 
presented and the winning poems will be 
read. 

This is a volunteer event provided free to students. The NH Drinking Water 
Coalition (made up of NHDES, NHWWA, GSRWA, RCAP, and municipalities) plans 
the event and relies on donations to cover expenses. Those expenses include tent 
rentals, sanitation, food and awards. To learn more about sponsoring this event 
click here.  

NH Drinking Water Festival and Science Fair 

coming to Plymouth in May 

https://www.kleinfelder.com/
https://www.westonandsampson.com/
http://www.coyneenvironmental.com/coyne-chemical
https://nhwwa.org/join/
https://www.tisales.com/
https://pennichuck.com/
https://nhwwa.org/sponsorship
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The past few months have been an exciting time of 
transition for the YPs! The beginning of 2024 brought 
with it the end of term for several founding board 
members of the YP Committee. Though bittersweet, it is 
gratifying to reflect on how far this Committee has 
come since its inception in the Summer of 2019. The 
board extends a special thank you to Trish Kelliher who has concluded her term as 
Chair. Trish tirelessly worked to build the YP Committee into what it is today, and 
we are so proud of where her vision has brought us! Thank you also to Sam Currier 
(past Student Outreach Chair), Alicia Surette (past Communications Chair), and 
Sophie Ricard (past Secretary, present Vice Chair) for your dedication to NHWWA 
and this YP Committee! 

The new YP board is still full of familiar faces after a smooth transition and is 
keeping busy as always! In November, the YPs teamed up with Manchester Water 
Works (MWW) to host a Treat and Meet tour of their new Merrimack River Water 
Treatment Plant designed by CDM Smith. This was the YP’s biggest Treat and Meet 
yet, and we thank MWW for their hospitality in hosting our large group! In 
January, several YPs enjoyed attending the Joint NHWWA/NEWWA meeting at 
Cisco Brewers in Portsmouth, where our very own Trish Kelliher was awarded 
2023 YP of the Year – congratulations, Trish! In February, the YPs took over Dave 
and Busters in Manchester to network over food and games. Thank you to all who 
attended! 

Coming up next, the YPs are looking forward to their March Treat and Meet with 
Pennichuck Water Works at Locke Lake's water system in Barnstead, NH, followed 
by networking at Northwoods 
Brewing Co. In April, the YPs will 
be attending NHWWA’s annual 
Diversity Equity and Inclusion 
event in Concord, and in May the 
YPs look forward to teaching 4th 
graders about drinking water at 
the Drinking Water Festival and 
Science Fair in Plymouth, NH.  

Spring is also a busy time for 
NHWWA YP’s Student Outreach 
Committee whose members will 
be bouncing between career fairs 
and opportunities to show 
students what a career in water 
could look like for them. If you 
have an event you’d like to see 
the Student Outreach Committee 
attend or if you’d like to get 
involved, be sure to reach out, 
studentoutreach@nhwwa.org or 

LJackson@endynelabs.com! 

NHWWA Young Professionals (YP) 

Committee Happenings 

NHWWA YP Committee members (l to r) Casey 
Harding, NHWWA PCEO Sam Currier, Sarah 
Lescault, Sophie Ricard and Sarah Jakositz join 
NHWWA YP of the Year award winner Trish 
Kelliher (center). 

https://nhbrownlawpllc.com/
https://www.bauhopkins.com/
https://www.fxlyons.com/
https://stilesco.com/
mailto:studentoutreach@nhwwa.org
mailto:LJackson@endynelabs.com
https://easternanalytical.com/
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  Workforce Development – Local 
Partnership Approach 
By Boyd Smith, former NHWWA PCEO 

Because public drinking water 
services and public education are 
local, and the need for qualified 
workers is pressing, NHWWA is 
exploring workforce development 
with operators and educators. 

With Marco Philippon and his staff 
in Concord, NHWWA invited 
leaders from three educational 
programs at Concord High School 
(CHS) to learn about shared needs, 
opportunities, and resources. CHS team members included Kate Amrol, Program 
Coordinator, CRTC Industry Outreach and Marketing; Jessamyn Rockwell, 
Experiential Learning Coordinator, Running Start Coordinator; and Krystin 
Cooney, Adult Pathways coordinator. Among them, these three programs serve 
nearly 1,000 students, with a common goal of preparing them for the modern 
workforce. 

After two meetings at the Concord drinking water facility, it was clear there are 
many synergies, with the following key findings: 

 Water operators use many of the skills taught at CHS, including math, 
chemistry, mechanics, and management. Blending classroom with facility 
experience is a natural fit with practical value. 

 NHDES’s Operator Certification program allows students to earn Operator
-in-Training status upon CHS program graduation. It is possible to be 
workforce-ready upon graduation. 

 Marco’s team offered on-site tours and in-class speakers, while NHWWA 
offered seats in entry-level classes, scholarship opportunities, career 
information, and guest speakers for a range of topics. 

 CHS leaders will share information about public water careers and seek 
ways to fit new career resources into their established programs.  

As time is our most limited resource, we will start with “easy lifts” (tours, guest 
speakers) and work towards more comprehensive program integration after 
initial successes. 

We encourage system managers to connect with their local school district to 
share knowledge, information, and excitement about careers in public water. 
NHWWA resources include a brochure on working in the public water service, 
and additional career path information to help get you started. 

Please contact Sam Currier if you want to start an outreach program in your 
community! 

Administration Committee with letters 
of non-support for this legislation as 
written. Feel free to look at this letter 
and use it in your own communities. 
Also, if you have any questions about 
any legislation feel free to reach out, 
any time! 

Another bill that we have been 
following is Senate Bill 492. This bill 
makes several changes to wastewater 
engineering laws in New Hampshire. 
Firstly, it removes the term 
"intercepting" from the description of 
sewers for the purpose of applying for 
and distributing state aid grants. 
Secondly, it raises the fee for 
wastewater operator certificates from 
$50 to $100. Lastly, it changes the 
term "consulting engineers" to 
"consulting engineering firms" for 
rulemaking purposes. The bill will take 
effect on July 1, 2024, if it passes. 

Legislative advocacy has been an 
extremely exciting part of becoming 
the PCEO of NHWWA. I have had such 
a great time learning the ins and outs 
of the legislative process. Marco 
Philippon (Legislative Committee 
Chair) and the rest of the newly 
revamped Legislative Committee have 
helped me learn so much in a short 
period of time.  

Thank you to our Legislative 
Committee Members and our 
Legislative Supporters for all you do! 

2024 Legislative Update 

(Continued from page 5) 

https://nhwwa.org/nhwwa/wp-content/uploads/Water-Workforce-A-Few-Great-People-HS-NHWWA-12May2022.pdf
https://nhwwa.org/careers-in-driinking-water/
mailto:SCurrier@NHWWA.org
https://nhwwa.org/nhwwa/wp-content/uploads/HB1479-legislative-letter-2024.docx
https://fastdemocracy.com/bill-search/nh/2024/bills/NHB00012408/

